CITY OF MURRAY HILL
MINUTES
February 14, 2023

The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. in a meeting room at New Life Church by Mayor Johnson. Commissioners
present were Kaelin, Rieser, Bennett and Watson. Also, in attendance was City Clerk/Treasurer Barker and residents;
Pete Bennett and Charles Bemisderfer. Also attending was George Stewart, the city’s ordinance enforcement officer.
Commissioner Kaelin led those in attendance in the pledge of allegiance.

The agenda was presented and approved.

The minutes of the January 2023 meeting were presented and a motion made and seconded to approve. The minutes
were approved unanimously.

Commissioner Bennett reported that the work on updating the directory is continuing and will hopefully be completed by
the March meeting.

City Clerk Barker reported that Four Seasons had submitted an updated contract for mowing for the 2023 season. There
was a slight increase in cost. The increase is $153 a year. A motion was made and seconded to accept the new
contract. The motion passed unanimously. Mayor Johnson signed the new contract.

The shed on Stonington was addressed. A letter was given to the homeowner pointing out that the city ordinance does
not allow free standing sheds. Another letter will be drafted and sent to the Commissioners and the Mayor before it is

delivered to the property on Stonington.

Commissioner Rieser reported that she will put out a flyer around the middle of March with the up coming dates of
events within the city.

Four Seasons has taken good care of snow removal this winter.

At the November meeting the resident at 3107 Murray Hill Pike presented a proposal to acquire a piece of property that
is in the City’s common area. That proposal was put on the table. Do to the fact that the city does not sell or deed any
common area to any resident a motion was made to deny the request. That motion was seconded and the motion
passed unanimously. The request was denied.

The Audit for Fiscal Year 2020/2021 was presented and a motion was made and seconded to accept. The Audit was
accepted unanimously.

There being no further business the meeting adjourned. The next meeting will be March 14, 2023 at 6:30 pm in an
activity room at the New Life Church.

Respectfully submitted,
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Henrietta Barker Patrick Johnson
City Clerk Mayor



